SANDY COMMUNITY LIAISON FORUM

Minutes of a meeting of the Sandy Community Liaison Forum held on Monday 14th June 2004 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 pm.

PRESENT




District Cllr P N Aldis (Mid Bedfordshire District Council - Chairman)




Cllr C Osborne (Sandy Town Council - Vice Chairman)

County Cllr P Blaine  (Bedfordshire County Council)

Cllr M McMurdo (Sandy Town Council - substitute for Cllr Pettitt)

District Cllr A Gammell (Mid Bedfordshire District Council) 

Mr D Wood (Bedfordshire County Council)

Mrs J Blair (Bedfordshire County Council)

Also in attendance were Station Officer Mark Hutchings and Sub-Officer Paul Barrows (Bedfordshire and Luton Fire Service) and one member of the press.


1. APOLOGIES for absence were received from Cllr M Pettitt (Sandy Town Council) and Mr G Alderson (Mid Beds District Council).


2. DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM MEMBERS

a) Prejudicial
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Service
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  the chamber)

b) Personal

There were none.

3. MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE FORUM HELD ON MONDAY 2ND FEBRUARY 2004

The minutes of the meeting of the Forum held on Monday 2nd February 2004 and which had been previously circulated, were received, approved and signed as a correct record.

4. MATTERS ARISING

Mr Wood advised that Blunham, Moggerhanger and Southill, together with Tempsford, Northill and Old Warden were in the process of forming the Ivel Community Liaison Forum and so would not be joining the Sandy Forum.

Cllr Aldis enquired as to the position regarding expanding the Forum to include community groups within Sandy.  Mr Woods said that when the agenda of the Forum had been settled there might be the opportunity then to invite other groups to join.


5. SANDY FIRE CADET SCHEME

Station Officer Hutchings and Sub-Officer Barrows gave verbal reports on the Fire Cadet Scheme in Sandy.

There are at present 5 cadets in Sandy, which is now part of a wider Northern Area of Bedfordshire rather than the Mid Beds area with a further three in the pipeline.  The Cadets are now working on a Nationally recognised BTEC in firefighting skills and were developing closer links with other cadet groups in the area, especially that at Leighton Buzzard.  A new uniform lighter than normal fire officers uniforms was being issued to the cadets. 

Officer Barrow said that an invitation would be extended to members of the Forum and of the Town Council to attend a demonstration evening at the Fire Station later in the year.

RESOLVED: That an article should be placed in the Town Council Newsletter publicising the Fire Cadet scheme and also the need for more retained firefighters in Sandy.

6. REPORT FROM MR WOOD BASED ON AVAILABLE STATISTICAL DATA CONCERNING LIFE IN SANDY

 No data had been received from Mid Bedfordshire District Council - Mr Wood had produced the statistics circulated from the 2001 census details.

Cllr Blaine pointed out that the data had been based on the two electoral wards in Sandy and that more recent studies had been carried out using SOAs (Super Output Areas). Mr Wood agreed that this was the case and added that these areas encompassed 1,000 - 2,500 residents.

After considerable discussion about the statistics members felt that they needed more information in order to formulate any plan of further action.

RESOLVED:

a) That Mid Bedfordshire District Council be asked to provide more data and analysis in order that the forum can identify needs and gaps in their provision.

b) That Mr Wood be requested to provide further information on SOAs and the data on residents of these areas.

c) That the Forum and Town Council prepares a comprehensive list of organisations and clubs functioning in Sandy and already meeting some of the residents' needs.

d) That a member of the Primary Care Trust be invited to the next meeting of the Forum, or that the PCT is asked for information so that the Forum members can gain an insight into the medical profile of Sandy as a whole.

7. AGENDA FOR NEXT MEETING

It was agreed that the following items should appear on the agenda for the Forum meeting on Monday 4th October 2004;

a) The establishment of a criteria or framework for the Forum to make grants to local organisations.

b) An update on the available statistical data concerning life in Sandy from Mid Bedfordshire District Council and Bedfordshire District Council, in particular details about Super Output Areas.

c) A report on the progress made in the implementation of the Healthcheck.

d) A discussion on the recreational facilities in Sandy and the findings of the ELF group.

8. FORUM ACCOUNTS 20003/2004

The accounts of the Forum for the year 2003/2004 were received and approved.

9. APPLICATIONS FOR GRANTS

a) Sandy Library had requested a grant in connection with children's summer holiday educational activities at the library.

RESOLVED: That a grant of £150 be made to Sandy Library for its summer programme.

b) Ivel Stoke Club had requested a grant to contribute to transport costs.

RESOLVED: That the Deputy Clerk be requested to write to the Club informing them that although the Forum members were minded to make them a grant they would like to see a copy of the club's accounts before making a final decision. Should the accounts be forthcoming a decision to approve a grant be delegated to the Chairman.

c) Sandye Independent Youth Theatre had requested a grant to purchase canvas, wood, pigments, paints and primers.

RESOLVED: That a grant of £210 be made to Sandye Independent Youth Theatre for new scenery.

d) Victim Support, Bedfordshire had requested a grant towards the work of this organisation.

RESOLVED: That a grant of £100 be made to Victim Support for its work in Sandy.

e) Sandy Healthcheck - Elf Group had requested a grant of £1,200 to enable the Ivel and Ouse Countryside Project to undertake an audit of the open spaces in Sandy.  Cllr Aldis explained that this was now reduced to £1,050, which would pay for a three-day project looking in the main at the open spaces of Beeston Green, Sunderland Road and Bedford Road.

Cllr Aldis left the Chamber before subsequent discussion and decision.

RESOLVED: That a grant of £1,050 be made to the Elf group for an audit of the open spaces in Sandy.

10. DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS

Monday 4th October 2004 at 7.30 pm
Monday 7th February 2005 at 7.30 pm
Tuesday 12th April 2005 at 7.30 pm







